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Introduction: Collisions affect all the bodies of 

our solar system and impact cratering is now regarded 
as a major geological process controlling the evolution 
of solid planets, including the Earth. In particular, the 
knowledge of the terrestrial impact crater record is far 
from being complete. However, this field of research is 
not equally considered in the world, a situation which 
can be addressed by more international collaborations 
involving geologists, planetary scientists and astro-
physicists. Morocco appeared to be one the most fa-
vorable places in Africa to promote the development of 
impact science. It has a large proportion of desertic 
landscape, offering of fantastic terrains for meteorite 
recovery, and active researchers in this field, contrib-
uting through the studies of primitive and differentiate 
objects to the reconstruction of the solar system histo-
ry. Morocco has also one of the major astronomical 
observatories in Africa (Fig. 1), which recently drew 
attention with the findings of a Near-Earth Object and 
two comets in the frame of the MOSS project (Moroc-
can Sky Surveyor) [1]. Considering these major assets, 
a group of 22 researchers were funded in 2011 for a 
three years scientific partnership between France and 
Morocco. In coincidence with the project concept, the 
project leader belongs to a laboratory (IRAP) which 
was recently created at the interface between astro-
physics and earth sciences. The three research direc-
tions and first results are presented here. 

 
Fig. 1 - University Cadi Ayyad Oukaimeden Observa-
tory (350 mm and 600 mm telescopes, remotely contro-
led from Marrakech). 
Observation of impact flashes on the Moon:  A first 
research axis was conceived in the context of the seis-
mological exploration of the moon. About 1/5th of the 
seismic events recorded by Apollo seismometers were 
impact events. These impacts may be now detected 

from medium-sized telescopes from the Earth transient 
luminous events (impact flashes). New mission con-
cepts for the seismological exploration of the moon 
include systematically this revolution in lunar seismol-
ogy, and call for ground-based stations dedicated to 
impact flash monitoring, providing time and location 
of each event [e.g., 2,3]. The Oukaimeden observatory 
is now one of the few places in the world with the nec-
essary material for the observations, and several re-
searchers familiar with the techniques of observations 
of impact flashes [4]. Progresses in understanding the 
nature of the transient luminous events were notably 
realized during an observation campaign in Morocco 
and published in Icarus early this year [5]. 

Meteorite recovery and analysis: Meteorite re-
covery is very active in Morocco, especially in the 
desertic south. Several projects for classification and 
scientific valorization of meteorite collections of the 
country are led by H. Chennaoui in Casablanca [e.g., 
6]. This research was recently highlighted by the fall of 
a Martian meteorite in Tissint. 

Search for impact craters in Morocco : Deserts 
of the African continent are also well known for some 
of the most spectacular impact structures. The organi-
zation of the second AICAC meeting in Casablanca, 
promoting impact science in the Arab world illustrates 
the rising interest for impact science in Morocco [7]. 
However, impact structures in Morocco are yet to be 
discovered. An exploration program was initiated, us-
ing first satellite imagery for the identification of po-
tential structures. A follow-up field campaign was 
achieved in 2011, with at this stage negative results 
presented at AICAC II. This research is also supported 
in the frame of the partnership by a class of master 
students in Toulouse currently achieving a systematical 
search for circular structures in Morocco [8].  
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